R.C. Lindsey PTO

Date: February 1, 2013 **Place:** Lindsey MPR

Meeting called by: PTO Meeting

Note Taker: Amy Timm

Meeting Time: Called to order at 8:55am

Attendance: 13

Opening:

Motion to waive the reading of the December, 2012 meeting minutes by Sharon Luther. Second by Ann Allegretti.

Treasurer's Report:

Things are looking good.

Mr. Palmer:

Not Present

Mr. Bernacki:

Thank you for being here.

State of Address is going to be on February 4th at the High School. Please join us.

Lake County Captains is expanding their reading program. They are now having an All Star Academic Challenge. 5 schools will compete at a time. Vote on Facebook for the school you want to win. Winning School will receive a \$1000 and one student from the winning schools will receive a \$500 Scholarship. Please support the program and vote.

5th Grade Voice of Lindsey Group is heading down to the Playhouse for a program on February 12th.

Conference will be held on February 13th from 5-8pm.

February 14th we will have Lunch with a Loved One. The Book Fair will be open for shopping during this time.

February 15th we will have Hat Day. Students can wear a hat to school for a minimum donation of \$1.00. All donations will be given to the Geauga County United Way.

Our safety procedures need to be updated. Starting immediately we will have a new policy in place for everyone coming into the school, and dropping off and picking up their children. Information on the new policy is coming home today. Please read the new procedures. If you have any questions feel free to contact us. The main goal is to make sure that our children are always safe.

Chair Reports:

Golf Outing: Golf Outing is going to be held on June 8th. Last year we had a great turn out, 84 people. Spread the word, it is a great event. We are in need of sponsors, prize donations and volunteers. Please contact Jim Widmar if you are interested in helping.

Holiday Shop: The holiday shop went well. We have a few things left for next year.

Junior Great Books: It is up and running. Looking forward to a great year. Looking into buying new books.

New Business:

Lunch with a Loved One is coming up on February 14th. Paperwork needs to be sent in letting us know who is coming for each child. We will have a check in this year.

Sylvan Learning Center- Due to the bad weather our guest speaker on the Sylvan Learning Center will come at a later date.

Announcements:

February 7-15th - Book Fair

February 13th Parent – Teacher Conferences 5-8pm

February 14th – Lunch with a Loved One

February 15th – ½ day of school, 11am dismissal

February 18th – No School

February 25th – Market Day Pick-up 3- 4:15pm

March 1st – PTO Meeting 8:30am, MPR

Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 am - motion by Sharon Luther and 2^{nd} by Ann Allegretti .